
[on practice headed paper]

[employee’s name]

[employee’s address]

[date]

Dear [name]
Your employment options, including being a furloughed worker
The practice, like many businesses, is going through a difficult time. COVID-19 has had a significant impact on most dental practices. Dental practices may not carry out aerosol generating procedures; which is most of the work we do. We can only offer very limited help to patients. Soon, there will be other dental centres set up and equipped to provide dental care in this pandemic and there will be even less for us to do. Our income has been significantly affected.

The government recently announced a furlough scheme to help employees. Specifically, it has agreed to pay businesses 80% of your pay, up to a maximum of £2,500 per month. There is guidance for employees here: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-to-employers-and-businesses-about-covid-19/covid-19-guidance-for-employees.
Our options are:

a) To agree with you that you become a furloughed worker. If you agree, we will pay you 80% of your pay up to the government cap from [date] until further notice.

b) We may, according to your contract and without your permission, lay you off on guarantee pay. On this option, we will pay you £30 a day for only five days in any three-month period; the remaining days would be unpaid. We would clearly much prefer not to have to take this option, but we do need to set it out. [note to BDA members: this paragraph only applies if the contract of employment you have with your employee allows for guarantee pay. The BDA model contract of employment does have this clause.]
c) We may look to negotiate your working hours and temporarily reduce these, and your pay accordingly

Our preferred option, and the option we think is best for both you and the practice, is to agree with you that you be a furloughed worker for the time being.  We therefore ask your consent to be a furloughed worker. 
The other terms of your employment will continue. Furloughed staff members can take part in, and indeed are encouraged to undertake, volunteer work or training, so long as this does not provide services to or generate revenue for the practice.

We may ask you to carryout training and/or undertake CPD necessary to your role while you are on furlough leave.

If you are willing to agree to be a furloughed worker, please sign and date the form below.
Please let me know if you have any questions about the contents of this letter or if you wish to discuss any aspect of your employment.

Yours sincerely,
[name of practice owner]

Dear [name of practice owner]

I, [name of employee], agree to be a furloughed worker from [date] until further notice. 

I understand that, whilst I am a furloughed worker:
· I will not be required to work at the practice. I also understand, generally, the vital importance of self-isolating and avoiding all unnecessary social contact.
· You will pay me 80% of my pay, up to a maximum of £2,500 per month, subject to the terms and eligibility of the government scheme.
· The other terms of my employment will continue during this period.
· I may be required to comply with terms imposed by the government to comply with this scheme.
· You may end this period of me being a furloughed worker by one week’s notice in writing for any reason.
Yours sincerely 
[name of employee]

Date……………………………

